
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
In the January 2014 issue of ñChrist is Our Hopeò magazine, Bishop R. Daniel Conlon wrote an article  
entitled ñWorking Togetherò. In his article, the bishop asked us to begin the process of greater collaboration 
among our parishes. Since that time, we who are part of the Eastern DuPage Deanery have been working 
together in many different ways.  
 

The Diocese of Joliet is divided into eight geographical areas called deaneries. The parishes in each of these 
areas have the opportunity to more closely collaborate with each other because of the proximity that they 
share with one another. In Eastern DuPage, there are sixteen Catholic parish communities and one Easter 
Rite parish in Lombard that is actually part of another diocese. There was a time when approximately 40 
priests staffed these 16 parishes. At the present time, there is a total of 17 priests serving all of them. The 
many needs of the people in these faith communities cannot all be met by each parish alone. As we work  
together to share our resources, we can become stronger. By inviting those within our deanery to participate 

in formation, education, and spiritual programs we become of better service to one another and God. In doing so, there is not the 
objective either to close parishes or to take away parish identities. We are instead attempting to make better use of our blessings 
and to become stronger by working together.  
 

In our deanery, we have a Steering Committee composed of two or more representatives from each of the 16 parishes which meets 
monthly. We are always grateful when guests also attend. The Steering Committee in a sense is the parish council for our deanery. 
Two of our members are on the Diocesan Pastoral Council. They share our work with the other deaneries as well as the bishop. As a 
dean, it is my responsibility to share information with the priests who meet together on a monthly basis. The Steering Committee 
members are asked to make sure that their pastors and parish councils are aware of the efforts of the committee.  
 

What does a steering committee do? Its main objective is to bring together members from all of the parishes to strengthen the local 
church. It attempts to identify needs that exist that can be addressed through greater collaboration. It also plans a series of ongoing 
opportunities for the members of our deanery. In this new school year, an entire series of adult educational/formational presentations 
has been planned. An annual day for liturgical ministers also takes place. Extended periods of time for the Sacrament of  
Reconciliation during Advent and Lent are also sponsored by this group. The Marriage Enrichment Subcommittee sponsors  
opportunities for married couples in our deanery to build stronger relationships with one another. At a recent meeting, discussion 
took place regarding what topics will be addressed in this new year and how, as a group, we can work together to bring together 
needed assistance for our parishes in dealing with them.  
 

The steering committee parishes are also broken down into three small groups because of their locale to one another. Group 1  
parishes are: Ascension, Christ the King, St. Pius, and Sacred Heart. Group 2 parishes are: Holy Ghost, St. Phillip, St. Peter, St. 
Alexander, St. John the Apostle, St. Joseph, and St. Andrew Kim. Group 3 parishes are: St. Charles Borromeo, Mary Queen of 
Heaven, Immaculate Conception, Visitation, and St. Alexis. Apart from the steering committee meetings, the local parish groups 
meet to discuss how they can share resources, programs, and personnel. For example, four parishes in our deanery shared a youth 
minister for four years. Other local parish groups share missions, sacramental preparation, and other liturgical celebrations. Since 
June of this year, one of the priests is now the pastor of two of the parishes. Fortunately, these two communities have had a history 
of already working very closely with one another.  
 

The process of greater collaboration is Godôs project. As Bishop Conlon wrote, ñThe church is an instrument in Godôs hands,  
designed by God, to do Godôs work.ò Please support the efforts of our deanery through your  willingness to pray for our work and to 
show support through your participation in our shared efforts. If you would like to participate, especially in the meetings of your local 
parish group, please contact your pastor and let him know your willingness to be part of their collaborative efforts. In a future bulletin 
article, you will see a schedule of the educational/formational opportunities that are being  
provided for our parishes in this year.  
 
Sincerely in Christ,  

 
 
 
 

Very Reverend Thomas Paul, V.F. 
Dean of Eastern DuPage County 
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Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
Today, I write this letter to you as I celebrate ñNational Coffee Day.ò For 
those of you who listen closely to my homilies, youôll know I have a deep  
appreciation and love for coffee. We as Catholics have many feast days that 
we celebrate. October is no different. Although we are celebrating ordinary 
time, some of the special days this month include St. Th®r¯se (October 
1), Guardian Angels (October 2), St. Francis of Assisi (October 4),  
St. Faustina (October 5), St. Bruno (October 6), St. John XXIII (October 
11),St. Teresa of Jesus (October 15) , St. Hedwig and St. Margaret Mary
(October 16), St. Ignatius of Antioch (October 17), St. Luke (October 
18), St. Isaac Jogues, St. John de Br®beuf and Companions (October 
19), St. Paul of the Cross (October 20), St. John Paul II (October 22), 
and St. Anthony Mary Claret (October 24).We celebrate the Sunday liturgy 
in place of the feasts of Our Lady of the Rosary (October 7),  
St. Callistus I (October 14) and Sts. Simon and Jude (October 28).  
 
We should ask ourselves; If we are willing to celebrate something like a day 
devoted to coffee, are we also willing to do something special each day for 
our Blessed Saints? Maybe this month you could take some time out for 
prayer and devotion to these saints. Perhaps one of them means something 
special to you. Perhaps you donôt know anything about a saint and could 
spend a few minutes learning about them. ñSiri, tell me about Saint  
Bruno.ò The saints were living examples of how to live life for Jesus. Knowing 
more about them helps us to apply their virtues and gifts to our own  
circumstances.   
 
May God bring you all many blessings this month. I will pray for you each 
day.  
 
In Christ,  
Father Chris 
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October Prayer  





Sacred Heart of Jesus  
Renewal Prayer  

 
 
 
 
 
 

  

O Most Holy Heart of Jesus, for whom it is  
impossible not to have compassion for us, 
please have mercy upon us as we place our 
trust in You. To You we surrender the many 
needs of Your church; asking for Your help,  
especially on those who are in pain. Please 
heal the hearts of those who are broken and 
help us to grow closer to You. As our  
Immaculate Conception community  
anticipates the renewal of the chapel in Your 
honor, help our hearts, minds, and voices to be 
strengthened by Your goodness and love. We 
come before You grateful for all that You have 
done for us. Help us to be ever generous with 
what we have received as we return our  
blessings to You.    Amen  



Welcome Seminarian Brian Geary 
Hello! My name is Brian Geary and I am a seminarian for the 
Diocese of Joliet, currently studying at Mundelein Seminary.  
I grew up in Mokena, Illinois, attending Mass and religious  
education courses at St. Maryôs Catholic Church. Growing 
up, I developed a passion for music. After high school, I  
attended the University of Illinois, where I earned a Bachelor 
of Music Education degree. It was during college that I fell in 
love with my faith in a deep and profound way. It was there 
that I first learned to ask God what He wanted for my life. 
Following college, I worked as a band director for several 
years in the Chicago suburbs. However, the question of 
priesthood began to enter my thoughts and I had the strong 
notion that God could be calling me to be His priest. I  
realized that I would never know Godôs plan for me unless  
I explored that call in the seminary. Upon being accepted as 
a seminarian, I studied philosophy for two years at the  
Pontifical College Josephinum in Columbus, Ohio. I am now  
beginning my first year of theology studies at Mundelein  
Seminary. I am very excited to begin my time here at  
Immaculate Conception and I look forward to getting to know 
all of you! Know of my prayers for you, and please pray  
for me! - Brian Geary 

Please pray for Brian. May God Bless him as well as Michael Groth on their journey to 
priesthood.  When you see Brian, please encourage him and help him feel at home!  

Respect Life 

Blessing of IC Respect Life Memorial 
Next week is Respect Life Sunday and October 
is Respect Life Month, 2018.  On Saturday,  
October  6th, after the 5:15 Mass, the IC  
Respect Life Memorial will be dedicated.  All are 
invited to attend.  The Memorial can be found on 
the York road side of the parish center building,  
directly north of the gate that opens to the parking 
lot.  All are encouraged to stop by the memorial, 
read the inscriptions, and say a prayer that all life 
will be respected from conception until natural 
death.  A special word of thanks to all the  
generous donors who have provided for the  
Respect Life Memorial. It is through 
their generosity that we 
now have it as part of 
our parish grounds. 


